Trenton, Florida

February 15, 1983


The Gilchrist County School met in special session at 7:00 P.M. on the above date with all members present to wit:

Elvin Mathews, Chairman

Raymond Hutchinson

Carol Hyde

Woodrow Smith

James E. Vickers Jr.

After being called to order by the chairman the following business was transacted:

BUS GARAGE

The Superintendent reported on where we are with getting a school bus maintenance garage set up.  He has checked out available facilities and has also looked into the minimum amount of equipment needed to begin operating.

BID – SANDERS HOUSE


Upon a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the Board accepted the only bid received on the Sanders house located on the Bell School Site.  The bid includes clearing all structures from this parcel is known as the Sanders Forty and cleaning areas where buildings were.  Steve Smith submitted the only bid received.  The Board granted permission to cut the two cedar trees in front of the structures.

EMPLOYMENT


Upon a motion by James Vickers, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and employed Richard Johns as head mechanic for the bus maintenance garage.  The Board set the salary at $14,000.00 annually.  Mr. Johns will furnish his own hand tools and will be paid mileage according to schedule adopted by Board if he is required to use his personal vehicle in the performance of his duties as mechanic.

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL


Judy Watson, Bob Clemons and Randy Rewis, advisory council members, were introduced from the audience.  The following is a list of all verified council members:

Judy Watson

Bob Clemons

Randy Rewis

Frank Colson

Mary Gene Martin

Danny Robertson

HYDE REPORT


Carol Hyde reported to the Board on her meeting with the legislative delegation in Tallahassee today.  Considerable discussion followed.  Mrs. Hyde encouraged all people present to get in touch with their legislators and give them their views on proposed legislation affection schools.

CAFETERIA USE


The Superintendent discussed the request from the Jr.-Sr. sponsors for use of the cafeteria for the Jr.-Sr. Prom.  This item will be placed on the agenda for the next regularly scheduled meeting on March 1.

SPECIAL MEETING

The Board set Wednesday morning, February 23 at 8:00 A.M. for a special meeting.

POLICY WORKSHOP

The Board held a workshop on policies.

MAX JONES REQUEST


The Superintendent told the Board that he has referred the Max Jones request to our insurance company, the Rutledge Agency.


There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, the Board adjourned at 10:45 P.M.
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